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From the President 
Thank you all so much for the beautiful flowers, I feel this last year has been such a team effort, that everyone should have a bunch. I also want to thank all those, who at such short notice on Monday evening, stepped in to ensure that the AGM ran smoothly.

Congratulations to the new office bearers, I look forward to working with you all.

I am sorry I shall miss seeing possibly 4 new members invested. 

To those new members, I hope that you find Zonta rewarding. Even though at times there will be conflicts with work and family, the more you become involved and help the club to work towards its goals, the more you will personally gain in return.

Regarding the district vote, as you will all know by now there was a large majority ‘Yes’ vote, so the district will be dividing.

It appears that all the mechanisms are in place to make for a smooth and valid transition.

Congratulations to Maria Kelly on being asked to stand for Treasurer of the new Qld District, though we can understand why at this stage she has declined. 

Zonta West Moreton also voted a ‘Yes’ majority. To those we were unable to contact, or who contacted us after the vote went in, we took the number of votes received at the cut- off point and assuming that all the remaining votes were ‘No’ there was still a clear ‘Yes’ majority.

The attachment to the last newsletter should have read ’Proposed’ Board and committees. I do apologise for any misunderstanding. My aim was to have as many committees as possible represented on the board and do as other clubs by having the board members also the chairs of committees for greater ease of communication and reporting. The role of the chair is one of co-ordinating, with all committee members being equally pro-active, it should not mean an enormous work load.

Can I please ask that committee meetings are organized prior to the board meeting each month, which I believe will remain at the second Monday of the month. This gives a better lead time for the newsletter, and also ability to discuss at board level any matters arising from the committee meetings.

I look forward to the Change-Over Dinner in June, though so much will be happening for me in the weeks between.

Leonie 

MAY MEETING DETAILS

MONDAY 22nd MAY
6.15pm for 6.30pm 

at the Ipswich Club
Business Meeting
Guest Speaker
Wendy Foley
(Anthropologist and lecturer from the Australian Centre for Peace and Conflict)

Wendy will speak about 
Food and the place it plays in our Lives

Dinner Meetings Cost

for members and guests 

$22 per person

IMPORTANT 

Please phone 
Vicki Doig
3812 8009
if
· you are bringing a guest(s)
· apologies 
· any special dietary requests 
(e.g. a vegetarian meal)
before
7.15 am Friday 19th  
May
REMINDER: If apologies are not received by stipulated time of the meeting week, you are required to pay for the cost of the dinner. The Treasurer will send you an invoice.
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Member News

Amy has been to Vancouver this month to present some preliminary research from her PhD at an international conference. Amy will then travel to Minnesota to have 2 weeks with family and friends.

Maria and Charles have had a busy, happy month with daughter Carmen and her two children, Dominique and Kai who have been visiting from Portland, Oregon. 

Michael Steele with Irish partner, Noelle, have moved to Ireland for at least 2 years. Their departure was delayed until

Joc and John’s baby – James – was 21. Friends and family celebrated the event at the Steeles’ house in Tivoli. 

Gaye, Diane, Pam and Kath were enthusiastic on and about their trip to Opera in the Vineyard in Stanthorpe this year.

Leonie is enjoying a well earned break in Europe with her daughter and sister.

Pam Smallwood continues to be troubled by her eye but we all wish her well as the doctors try to find some relief for her.
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Read all about Sheila’s efforts for bike riders in Ipswich in this article taken from Queensland Cyclist – the newsletter for Bicycle Queensland members.
Alison married Graham! Thank you to Sue W for the photographs.
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Ballot Results
At 9am on Tuesday 25th April the ballots received by close of business on Monday 24th April 2006 were opened and counted.

Scrutineers in attendance were Judith Beal District 24 Treasurer and Vicki Varthas District 24 Area 5 Director.

No of eligible ballots
81

No of ballots mailed to clubs on 8th  March 2006
81

No of ballots returned by last post 24th April 2006
72

No of ”Yes” votes
56

No of “No” votes
15

No of “Informal” votes 1

Total


72

I declare the motion “That District 24 be divided into two Districts at the Queensland/New South Wales Border and that the division if approved by the Clubs take effect from the 2006-2008 Biennium i.e. immediately post Convention 2006 and that the Funds of the District be divided on a pro rata basis based on membership as at 31st January 2006”

Carried

Diane Harmsworth, District 24 Secretary and Returning Officer
73-77 Henderson Road, SHELDON Q, 4157 diane@ourkin.com

Phone 07 3206 4631, 

Fax 07 3206 1655 

Mob 0427 150 230

District News
There is some important correspondence that needs to be voted on at the May General Meeting. 
Following the declaration of the ballot on the motion to divide District 24, the Club has received further advice in relation to a motion that is to be considered by the club at the May General Meeting. Ballot Papers are to be returned by 9 June 2006.
The motion states … that the District comprising the Clubs in Queensland have 5 areas corresponding to the current areas of 3,4,5,6,7.
The Club has also been requested to note the candidate of our choice for the following positions:
District Governor - Vicki Varthas

Vicki is a member of the Brisbane Breakfast Club and has held the positions of Area 5 Director (2004-2006) and is the Lt Governor District 24-Elect.
District Lieutenant Governor - Dianne Hakfoort

Diane is a member of the Brisbane West Club and has held the positions of 
Area 7 Director (1996-1998) Nominating C’tee (1998-2000) and District Conference Chairman (2004-2006)
District Treasurer - Judith Beal
Judith  belongs to the Brisbane River Club and has held a number of positions as District Treasurer or Assistant District Treasurer from 1996-2006.

The following have been nominated for the District Nominating Committee. The Club is to nominate 3 candidates:

Diana Douglas

Diana is a member of the Toowoomba Club and is the 2004-2006 District 24 Area 6 Director

Libby Gleeson

Libby is a member of the Townsville Metro Club and is a 2004-2006 District 24 Area 7 Director

Sylvia Mellor

Sylvia is a member of the Beaudesert Club and has held a number of positions at Club level and was Club President in 2005-2006

Rosalind Pestell

Rosalind is a member of the Pine Rivers Club.  She has held a number of positions at Club level and was Club President in 2003-2005.

Norma West

Norma is a member of the Rockhampton Club.  She has held many positions

at Club level and was Club President 1997-1999
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Gillian preparing our application based on the very successful Heritage Homes Tour. 

Thank you to Tina and Maria  for the photographs.









Zonta Events








Date: June 16th 


Newsletter items DUE to 


Helen Walker.  


Phone through your news to Helen on 38121841 or email her at� HYPERLINK "mailto:


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au " ��


westmoretonzonta@yahoo.com.au �





Date: June 26th – Changeover Dinner 





Date: June 24th-29th  2006


Zonta’s 58th International Convention – Melbourne�


Date: July 23rd  - Heritage Homes Tour





Date:  October 1st – Making breast cushions
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